

www.knoxfocus.com

BLACK FRIDAY! FRIDAY, NOV 29 AT 6PM, DO YOUR HOUDAY SHOPPING HERE

Fountain City Auction (865)474-9931

November 25, 2019

Phone: 865-686-9970 | PO Box 18377, Knoxville, TN 37928 | Located at 4109 Central Avenue Pike, Knoxville, Tennessee 37912

Chickens, microbreweries discussed by county commission

County Commission and their zoning neeting lasted from 5 p.m. until well after 9 p.m. last week. The members, with Commissioner Evelyn Gill absent, ran the gamut of 46 agenda including discussions on everything from a sales extension and backyard chickens to ping pong and microbreweries

egular meeting of the Knox

The agreement to extend a sales

agreement with Marble Alley Devel-opment finally received an approval by the Knox County Commission. The request was to postpone a closing on the sale of the remaining five acres of county property next to the complex downtown on State Street Commissioners John Schoonmak-

er and Carson Dailey had voiced opposition to the three year extension the week prior but both said they had met with the developer and now avored the extension

tinued his inquiry about whether the county can regulate backyard chick ens. In the work session the previous week Deputy Law Director Daniel Sanders had onined that it could not

Smith read through state codes much include 15 acres. He said that a homeowner on a hill with chickens could cause runoff from the chicken

Continue on page 2



tension agent and WBIR TV personality Neal Denton spoke about back pard chickens durmeeting. Chairman Hugh Nystrom said he hoped Denton was "in a fowl mood" and teased him about wearing a bow tie. Photo by Mike Steely:



Three Concept Plans Proposed at Science Museum Meeting

More than forty people ver out last Thursday night to the City-

County Building to watch a presents tion about three unique concept plans envisioning what the proposed Knoxville Science Museum might resemble. On Nov. 21, in the small ass room of the building, BarberMcMurry

attendees through the details of each design option.

meeting were city staff Chief Operating Officer David Brace and Deputy to the Mayor Bill Lyons. Those in attendance besides the public were Jim and Michelle Clayton, Susan Brown, and Keith Green of the Clayton Family other representatives of BarberMo "Mr. Clayton. I want to extend

ible opportunity, this gift ... it is an and for letting us support you in this

Pension Board moves meetings to 3 p.m.

When the Knox County Retire nent and Pension Board met last weel the class action lawsuit against Knox County was only mentioned once

Pension Board Director Jennifer Schroed-er, in giving her report and setting up meeting dates for 2020, asked Attorney John Owings if the meetings should be longer "with the report going forward in regards to the lawsuit."

'Do you see us having meetings in less tha an hour?" she asked Owings reglied "No

After an executive session of the pens board two months ago, Owings asked for and board to intercede in a county lawsuit. The per sion board is not mentioned in the lawsuit but it is a result of actions by that board in granting vacation days in calculating retirement for som Knox County Sheriff Department employees. The pension board then voted to move their monthly meetings from 2 30 to

3 p.m. The meetings are held in Room 640 in the City-County Building. Commissioner Hugh Nystrom gave an westment Committee report noting that

'everything is up" and moved to recommended changes in some investments Owings reported there is "nothing further to report at this point" involv

ing litigation or legal matters. The pension board moved to approve eight

nents, one lump sum distribution and rement of a sheriff's employ

City passed Growth Plan in split vote

The Knawille City Coun-

il narrowly agreed to go along with major changthe Knoxville-Farragut-Knox County Growth Plan Policy Tuesday. The 5-4 vote came after Mayor Madeline Rogero agreed, with some hesitation, to give each jurisdiction more say in their future develop-Critics of the agreen

wanted a revision of the city's General Plan before adopting a Growth Plan The county mayor wants

ing future development or Farragut. He called the three jurisdictions back together this year, the first me in 10 years, to discuss the issue Deputy Mayor Bill Lyons

pitched the plan to the council, noting the Knox County Commission has already approved the Growth Plan. He said the state-mandated plan leaves the existing land use program in place but cess" of all three jurisdicGrowth Plan restricts the county in using vacant for development The proposal removes the city from any say in future county developments. He called the change a "criti-

Jennifer Roche of the Knoxville Area Realton Association spoke in favor of the agreement saying it gives the county 'more flex-Lisa Starbuck and Car-

cal first step.

lene Malone spoke agains the plan with Starbuck that uncontrolled growth in the county causes the city to improve city made that dents

will delete standards for development and called for a "community-wide dis-"Let's try something else

first," she said

The council split on the issue after Mayor Rogero half-heartedly endorsed it but added the new Growth Plan will leave the city in

Continued on page 2



ninated as Employees of the Year were recognized at the city council meeting Tuesday.

Russ Richard was named "Employee of the Year honored were nominees Timmy Joe Collins, Dervy Rome-ro Depapenbrock, Elaine Frank, Renae Groen, Rebecca Johnson and Rodney Wilson



Denue

Built in 1886, Shannondale Presbyterian Church offers a traditional wedding setting and a center aisle. Contact Wedding Coordinator, Sara Weber at 865-456-6923.



Tel: 865-637-9118 x 100 Cell: 865-686-8335 Fax: 865-637-9119 701 N Central St Knoxville TN 37917





Charles G Seviers Blvd · Clint 865.457.0704